

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
STATE HOUSE, BOSTON 02133-1054

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 2ND BRISTOL DISTRICT

TEL. (617) 722-2000 DISTRICT: (508) 639-9511 Paul.Heroux@MAhouse.gov

RE: H655 An Act protecting Massachusetts pollinators

DT: 16 November 2015

Dear Honorable Chairs and Members of the Joint Committee on Environment, Natural Resources and Agriculture,

Thank you for considering *H655*, *An Act protecting Massachusetts pollinators* before your committee on November 17th.

This bill restricts the use of the Neonicotinoid pesticide, which has been shown to be a factor in the collapse of the bee colonies. The bill would require a user of the pesticide to have a license. Most if not all farms and other large commercial users of pesticides already have licenses to use pesticides—so this is not an undue hardship on them. The goal of the bill is to limit the use of this pesticide to users, who are licensed, trained, and knows the impact of the chemical on its environment and would use it in a responsible manner.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this bill. I respectfully request that *H655*, *An Act protecting Massachusetts pollinators* be released favorably and expeditiously from your committee.

Sincerely,

Paul Heroux